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CREW LAYOVER AT AL-BADAR HOTEL, JEDDAH. 

ALL PALPA MEMBERS:                               November 20, 2008. 
 
 
 
An Executive Committee meeting was convened on 17th November 2008, after the President PALPA’s 
visit to Al-Badar Hotel in Jeddah. The President briefed the Executive Committee thoroughly and the 
following was decided to be communicated to the Director Flight Operations. 
 
1. Rooms shall be provided on 9th Floor or above, as shown to the PALPA President. 
2. Rooms shall not be given towards the apartment side building. 
3. Decent and prompt transport shall be provided from the airport to the hotel, and back. 
4. Crew lounge shall be provided with standard facilities, as agreed. 
5. In future hotel contracts all over the PIA network shall be with consent of PALPA 

and its representatives shall be included in the hotel selection/renewal of contracts. 
 
In response, the Director Flight Operations has agreed to the laid down conditions and assured the 
PALPA Executive Committee that the slip flights to Jeddah during Hajj operation shall be started after 
the points mentioned above are ensured and in place. Hence, the slip flights to Jeddah will be 
planned in due course of time, to which the Executive Committee has agreed. 
 
The Executive Committee wholeheartedly thanks the membership for upholding its 
stance on the issue of Hotel at Jeddah. Your support is our strength and the Executive 
Committee fully appreciates your cooperation. It is with our collective forte we can resist 
and maintain the facilities we deserve, from being usurped and/or downgraded.  
 
Thanking you, 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
F/O Arif Majeed 
GENERAL SECRETARY 
 
 


